
  

WEST TISBURY HISTORIC DISTRICT COMMISSION  

MEETING MINUTES 

 

Date of Meeting: January 25, 2021 

Meeting at 5:30 PM at Zoom 

 

Attending: Sean Conley, Nancy Dole, Charlie Kernick, Anne Fisher, Josh Gerhard 

Absent: Mark Mazer 

Also Attending: Christine Stondley, Susan Rogers, Geoff Thors, Scott Stearns, Anthony 

Brandon 

 

Scott appeared to ask for input on a future application for a small barn bunkhouse on the 

property at 1005 State Road. He showed us tentative plans. We encouraged him to apply.  

The parsonage should be finished by mid summer 21, after 7 long years of work. We 

congratulate Scott on the magnificent restoration of the most historically important home 

in the District. There is an old shack/outbuilding that will be removed, on the north side 

of the property, under the original permit.  

 

Tony Brandon would like to remove the twentieth century addition to his eighteenth 

century home on Old County Road, and replace it with a new and larger addition. 

Architect Geoff Thors presented the plans. The applicants were looking for comments, 

and we had an informal discussion about the plans, asked lots of questions, and got lots of 

answers. Geoff will put together an application and we will schedule a hearing.  

Mr. Brandon will submit an application for the new stockade fence which was 

inadvertently built without a permit. We will treat the application as if the new fence was 

not installed yet. 

 

We signed off on application by McCulloughs on Music Street to replace their existing 

white picket fence as shown in photograph with a new fence exactly the same as the old 

in all respects. 

 

We approved minutes from our last meeting.  

 

Meeting concluded. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Nancy Dole, Secretary 

Approved on March 15, 2021 

 

 

 

 


